

中華人民共和國香港特別行政區政府總部教育局

Education Bureau

Government Secretariat, The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region
The People's Republic of China

本局檔號 Our Ref.:

EDB(EL)7/2041/07(13)

電話 Telephone:

2892 5495

來函檔號 Your Ref.:

傳真 Fax Line:

2151 0755

11 November 2010

Mr Chan Wing Kwong Principal PLK Laws Foundation College 8 To Lok Road Tseung Kwan O Hong Kong

Dear Mr Chan,

Visit of Rt Hon Michael Gove MP Secretary of State for Education, United Kingdom

I wish to express my heartfelt gratitude for your warm hospitality in receiving Rt Hon Michael Gove MP, Secretary of State for Education, United Kingdom on 8 November 2010. I also sincerely thank your thoughtful arrangements in the roundtable discussion and your sharing with the visitors on implementation of our education reform. I am sure that Minister Gove and his delegation found the visit and discussion very enlightening, and they were very much impressed by the performance of your students and the kind support of your teachers.

Once again, please send our deepest appreciation to all your colleagues and students who have assisted in the visit, and I look forward to future collaboration opportunities.

Yours sincerely,

(MrsYLLI)

Senior Education Officer (External Liaison)

c.c. CSDO (SK)

網址:http://www.edb.gov.hk 電子郵件:edbinfo@edb.gov.hk Web site: http://www.edb.gov.hk E-mail:edbinfo@edb.gov.hk